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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Double H Saddle Club Family Gymkhana & Poker Ride  
Saturday July 14th 

Gymkhana Events 

 Registration at 

9am 

 Start time 11am 

 Barrels 

 Poles 

 Keyhole 

 Flags 

 Hurdles 

 Walk/Trot/Run 

 Pack Horse Race 

Sunday July 15th 

Poker Ride 

 Registration at 10am 

 Start time 11:320am 

 $10 a Hand or 3 for 

$20 

 Picnic 

      Lunch/ Weiner Roast 

 Best Hand 

For More Information  
Terylee 250-263-7809 
Robin    250-783-0653 

ALL PARTICIPANTS MUST 
HAVE HCBC OR  

EQUIVALENT 
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The Hudson's Hope Swimming Pool  
is OPEN for the 2018 Season! 

 

Check out our website, hudsonshope.ca, 

for the latest schedule,  

or stop by the pool to pick one up. 
 

Look for upcoming Swimming Lesson 

schedules on our website, PSA’s or  

Facebook.  

Register Early!! 
 

Season Passes and Punch cards are 

available for purchase at the Pool.  

Now accepting Interac! 
 

10201 Holland Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 

Phone: 250-783-9913 

Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 

 

Lesson and program registration deadline 

is 1 week prior to .  
 

Late registration will NOT be accepted.  

Here are the lesson set dates and their 

registration cut offs; 
 
 

Set 1: July 2- 13th  

Registration deadline: June 25th 

Set 2: July 16-27th  

Registration deadline: July 9th 

Set 3: August 13-24th  

Registration deadline: August 6th 
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Come learn the skills to help save a life or get a GREAT summer job! 

This fun weeklong summer camp will include Bronze Medallion and 

Bronze Cross instruction. These two fundamental lifesaving courses 

are required to become a lifeguard and are great for those spending 

time in or around the water! 

Registration Information 
Hudson’s Hope Swimming Pool 

250-783-9913 
Registration Deadline: July 2, 2018 

13 + 

Beginning July 4th  

Join us for this nourishing evening practice. Be 

gently guided into shapes that will allow your 

mind and body to completely let go. 
Hudson’s Hope Swimming Pool 

Wednesday Evenings 
7:00—7:45PM 
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July at the Hudson’s 
Hope Museum  

 
The Grand Opening of The Rutledge        

Heritage Building, and The Powell Guiding 
and Outfitting Exhibit on June 9th was a 
great success! We had over 150 guests 

show up to check out the new space and 
enjoy the museum grounds.  

We would like to thank everyone for coming 
out especially Olive Powell and Valerie   

Powell for coming and cutting the ribbon. 

Big thanks go out to Dave Kyllo and Gerry 
Sarauer for all their hard work without 

whom this project would never have gotten 
finished. We would also like to thank       

everyone who contributed to the expansion 

fund, and helped make the project a reality. 
 

The New Exhibit and Building are open to the public come and check them!! 
 

The Next Historical Society 

meeting will be held on July 
26th, 2017 at 7 pm in St    

Peter’s Church Hall. Our month-

ly meetings will be rotating      
between 1 pm and 7pm in 

2018, depending on the month- 
please watch for reminders for 
the time. Everyone is welcome 

at historical meetings. If you 
would like any further           

information, please call the  
Museum at (250) 783-5735 or 

by email at                      

hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
 

Elinor Morrissey –  

Museum Curator 

Summer Hours are 9- 5 Monday to Sunday   

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Energy Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

 

GREAT STARTER HOME 

      MLS#R2275512                      4646 RESCHKE ROAD                       3 BED 2 BATH                               #399, 000.00 

MLS#R2276212                          19614 LESAGE ROAD                    1 BED 1.5 BATH                            $259,000.00 

6 ACRES LYNX CREEK SUBDIVISION, READY FOR HORSES, 

MANY RECENT UPDATES. 1 BEDROOM 1.5 BATH. 

LARGE FAMILY HOME 

6 ACRES LYNX CREEK SUBDIVISION. DETACHED 
HEATED GARAGE AND QUONSET.  
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone is enjoying the 

summer so far. 
 

Congratulations to the Hudson’s Hope Graduating Class of 2018. We wish you all 

the best in your future endeavors!   
 

A big Congratulations to Brooklyn Howard who was the recipient of our 2018 Lions 

Scholarship! We wish you all the best as you head off to UNBC in Prince George 

and we are positive that you will excel in everything you do!  
 

The Lions Club members are looking forward to the summer as well! We take July 

and August off but we will be out in full force for Canada Day, July 1, to flip burg-

ers and dogs for the event. Come on out to the pool park and take in all of the fun 

and festivities planned for the day! 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 

@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 

looking for new members! 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

 
 
 
 
The Friends of Hudson’s Hope would like to send out a Big Thank You to the out going Board 
of Directors, Christine Messer and Elinor Morrisey. 
 

We would like to welcome to the Board of Directors Kathy Birosh, Tina Fortin and Chantelle 
Clarke. 
 

Thrift Store Hours  
 

Summer Hours:  Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 10am to 4pm 
   Monday, Tuesday and Saturday 1pm to 4pm 
 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Goodbye and best wishes to some wonderful staff and community members -     
Hudson's Hope School will also be saying goodbye to Dee Romanchych, Amy Perry, Maria  
Prefontaine, Sarah Vickerson, and Dillon Donahue. Thank you all for caring so much for our 
students and for building such strong relationships so quickly! It has been very enjoyable to 

have you as part of our team. Please come back and visit often! 
 

Ms. Brown's Math 7/8 students recently had their "Classroom Economy Auction". This 

auction has quickly become a popular event in our school, and there was a lot of fast paced 
purchasing! The auction had 80 items and the kids spent over $47,000 classroom dollars.    

Biggest item: hunting knife donated by Omar Kirkeeng, for $3100. Other top items included a 
magnetic dartboard from Naisby's for $2700, cake-in-a-mug from Sugarplums for $1700, 
honey from Guy Armitage for $1500, snacks from Margs for $1400, cinnamon buns from   
Cadyn Moraice-Budalich for $1300, and On the Rim gift certificate for $1200. Sportsman's gift 
certificates went for 1000 each. Thanks to Alice Daoust, Sportsman's Inn, Friends of HH,  
Connie Powell, On The Rim, Legacy Village Market, Marg's Minimart, Beth Summer, Joseph 
King, HH Museum, Pro Hardware, Omar Kirkeeng, Peace Equestrian Park, Coal Box, HH Public 

Library, Guy Armitage, Marie Gouldie, Sugarplums, Roxy with Silver Icing, Cheryl Baytaluke, 
the Naisby Family and the HHESS Welding class! Also, thank you Ms. Rhymer for once again           
volunteering as the auctioneer.  
 

New Strongstart Teacher - We are excited to announce that Natalie Pringle is our new 

Strongstart Teacher.  Welcome to our team! 
 

May 22-25 
Tristan Beam, McKenna George, Broc Fortin, Scott Needham, Billie Naisby, Mohit Singh. 
 

May 28-June 1 
Thatcher Mercereau, Liam Middleton, Logan Koehn-King, Sierra Musyowski, Robyn Haagsman, 
Austen Lepine, Katrina McConnell. 
 

June 11-15 
Stella Matchett, Emily Schwartz, Zoe Baxter, Ayden Quibell, Sophie Kehl, Sierra Musyowski, 
Candela Matus. 
 

Bake-off!  Our grade 4 class recently had a fun "bake-off" activity 

in the Foods Room. The students had 30 minutes to bake cookies, 
and clean their center in order to qualify for judging.  All of the  
students did an amazing job!  Congratulations to the winning team 
of Logan Koehn-King, Penelope Mercereau, Tereza Schenk, and Broc Fortin. 

 

The grade 5/6 Class had a wonderful field trip to Edmonton to finish off 
their school year. Thank you Mrs. Kehl for working so hard to provide this 
opportunity for our students. Also a big thank you to the many parent  
chaperones who helped with the trip! 
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Congratulations to our Principal's Work Ethics Honour Roll Students. Participants  re-
cently enjoyed a fun reward trip to Grande Prairie. During our time there, students played 

laser tag, mini-golf and bounced at the Jump Yard. They also surfed, slid, swam, tubed, and 
body-boarded at the East Link Center.  Great work HAWKS! 

Grade 7: Carson Gunderson, Robyn Haagsman, Charlie Kehl, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Cadyn 
Moraice Budalich, Quinn Rice, Nero Weder Leneya Vig. 
Grade 8: Sydne Douglas, Megan Matus, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts,   
Pasco Weder. 
Grade 9: Dylan Beswick, Joshua Deitner, Henry Kehl, Annabella Lucas-Jarnagin, Kacey Mac-
Neil, Wren Naisby, Cassidy Reschke, Brenna Rice, Tanis Weatherbee. 
Grade 10: Zackary Deitner, Sarah Haagsman, Taylor Rowe, Manraj Singh. 

Grade 11: Jacob Kyllo, Martell Loberg, Sean Rice, Olivia Weatherbee. 
Grade 12: Iris Barnes, Adam Burkitt, Austin Douglas, Brooklyn Howard, Jacob Kempster, 
Mickey Loberg, Alexander MacDonald, Alex MacNeil, Jake Martin, Zack Milliken, Jade Rowe. 
 

Congratulations to the Grad class of 2018. It's been wonderful to watch all of you grow 

up to be such fine citizens.  Thank you for being excellent role models for our students, and 
for fostering our vision of connectedness and being "Helpful, Appreciative, Willing, Kind, and 
Supportive". You have truly been great leaders in our school family; as well as amazing   
community members. We are all very proud of you for what you have accomplished, and are 

excited to hear about your further successes! 
 

Thank you Travous Quibell for your generous donation of high-quality sound equipment for 

our school. Also thank you to Tim Viers and our PAC for putting together a fantastic sound 
system for our public events! Your generosity and volunteer spirit is greatly appreciated!   
 

Thank you Dennis Beattie for volunteering your time and equipment to move our wrestling 
mats out of the gymnasium in preparation for our Awards and Graduation Dinner/Ceremony. 
 

S.D. # 60 Track Meet - We had a number of students qualify for the annual SD 60 Track 
Meet. Congratulations to all of our participants, as they finished in the top 12 in the District in 
their events. 
 

William Kehl, Xander Hills, James Gortman, Penelope Mercereau, Tereza Schenk, Oro Weder, 
Cache Greffard, Mike Gortman, Sophie Kehl, Sheigh Siemens, Hadley Gilliss, Madison Beebe, 
David Schwartz, Sam Hills, Jaylen Moraice-Budalich, Jackie Edwards, Billie Naisby, Lucas 
Beam, Keelin Kortzman, Oksana Gortman. 
 

Some highlights:  Oro Weder finished 6th in the Long Jump.  Hadley Gilliss finished 4th in the 
Long Jump.  Oksana Gortman finished 5th in high jump.  Jaylen Moraice-Budalich finished 

2nd in the Ball Throw, and took 1st place in High Jump (and also set a new District rec-
ord)!  Pretty outstanding results from our small rural school.  Thank you to Mrs. Kehl for 
working so hard to organize our track practises, and to our teachers for volunteering to run 
practice events. 
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 Canbriam Energy 

 North Peace Sav-

ings Credit Union of 

HH 

 Butler Ridge Energy 

Services 

 Ditmarsia Holdings 

 DGS Astro Paving 

 P&L Ventures Ltd. 

 John Basco  

 Horseshoe Creek  

Outfitters Limited 

 Omar Kirkeeng  

Excavating 

 Marg’s Mini Mart 

 Milliken Industries 

Trucking  

 Peace View  

Enterprises 

 Federal Ranch  

Enterprises 

 The District of  

Hudson’s Hope 

 Progress Energy 

 Members & Family of 

DHSC 

 Pat Pimm 

 BC Hydro 

 Finning Tractor 

FSJ 

 Grimes Well  

Service 

 Country Flavours 

 FSJ Home   

Hardware 

 Johnny Vac 

 W6 Ranch 

 Windsor         

Plywood 

 Marlin Travel 

 Dave Brough Farming 

 Bruce Brough Farms 

 Bullhead Mountain  

Outfitters 

 

 

 
would like to say 

“Thank You”  
to our generous Sponsors and Volunteers for a successful BC Junior 

Provincial Finals and Senior High  

 

Best Wishes to the Kehl Family - Thank you to Mrs. Kehl for the many years of wonderful 

contributions you have made to our school and community.  We wish you, Steve, Henry, 
Charlie, William and Sophie all the best as you move on to a new community.  We will miss 
all of you so much. 
 

Residential Construction Program - We have some very exciting news for our school and 

community. Our senior students will be working with School District #60 construction expert, 
Richard Koop to build a new house in the community this Fall.  Students will receive a full 
semester of high school elective credits, earn their level one carpentry certification, earn ap-
prenticeship hours towards their journeyman's ticket, and build a home from the foundation, 

all the way to the "lock-up" stage.  Also, they have the option of joining Mr. Koop on a field 
trip to Mexico to build homes for those in need.  Congratulations to our students who have 
registered to take on this opportunity! 
 

Derrek Beam Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 - Peace River North 
Phone  250-783-9994 

Fax      250-783-5465 
"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 
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$2.1 million for 30 fish and wildlife projects approved for 2018 – 2019 
Fish & Wildlife Compensation Program offers free wetland workshops 
 

(PEACE REGION) Field season is underway for grant recipients 

working on the 30 fish and wildlife projects approved by the Fish & 

Wildlife Compensation Program’s (FWCP) Peace Region Board. The 

FWCP is working to conserve and enhance fish and wildlife in wa-

tersheds impacted by existing BC Hydro dams and has just an-

nounced 118 fish and wildlife projects across the province. 
 

In the Peace Region endangered caribou herds, Arctic Grayling, 

Bull Trout, amphibians, birds, and bats are among the many spe-

cies that will benefit from the research and hands-on projects 

starting now. 
 

“The projects approved by the FWCP in the Peace Region for 2018–2019 will 

benefit species, habitats and ecosystems impacted by existing dams, and we’re 

very excited about the work planned for this year,” says Chelsea Coady, Man-

ager of the FWCP’s Peace Region. 
 

One of the projects FWCP is funding this year is a series of free, public wetland 

workshops in June and July, hosted by BC Wildlife Federation. The workshops, at 

Moberly Lake, Mackenzie, Tsay Keh Dene, and Fort St James, are aimed at build-

ing awareness about the value of wetlands and how to conserve and manage 

them. Find out how to register now for these workshops at fwcp.ca/wetland-

workshops/. 
 

“Projects like the wetland workshops will benefit many species, and support 

conservation and enhancement of important habitats. Many of the projects we 

fund will improve the science and understanding of species and their habitats, 

which is the first step in conservation planning,” added Chelsea. 
 

The FWCP is funded by BC Hydro each year. BC Hydro has water licence obliga-

tions in the Columbia and Peace regions, and has made voluntary commitments 

to address dam impacts in the Coastal Region. BC Hydro fulfills the applicable ob-

ligations through the work of the FWCP. 
 

The FWCP is partnership of BC Hydro, the Province of B.C., Fisheries and Oceans 

Canada, First Nations, and Public Stakeholders to conserve and enhance fish and 

wildlife in watersheds impacted by existing BC Hydro dams. FWCP directs BC 

Hydro funds towards priority actions across its three regions. 
 

For More Information: 

Angus Glass; FWCP Communications 

Tel: 250-352-1300; Cell: 250-777-2591 

Angus.glass@bchydro.com 

http://fwcp.ca/wetland-workshops/
http://fwcp.ca/wetland-workshops/
http://fwcp.ca/
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

COUNCIL NEWS 

This column is all about roads!  
 

I met last week with representatives of the Ministry of Transportation and Infra-

structure (MOTI) to talk about roads in and around the municipality. Here’s what 

we talked about: 
 

Passing lanes on Hwy #29 

The criteria for putting in passing lanes is 200 vehicles per hour. Vehicle counts on 

Hwy #29 show 120 being the maximum, even in the busiest times. It’s hard to jus-

tify passing lanes when even the maximum vehicle count is less than the criteria.  

We may be able to make a case that the type of traffic (heavily loaded, slow trucks) 

and long, steep, winding hills justify making Highway 29 an exception.   
 

Canyon Drive Transfer Station Intersection 

People have complained about poor visibility coming out of the transfer station. In 

response, MOTI will be shaving off the top of the berm and opening up the ditch 

area during the first two weeks of July. They can’t go right into the ditch because 

there are utility lines in the right of way but they will be able to improve the line of 

sight.  
 

Pedestrian Crossing at Canyon Drive & Hwy #29 (Post Office corner) 

A flashing orange light was considered. Those are on municipalities’ approved list 

but not yet on MOTI’s. The Regional office made the case for using them at our   

corner as a pilot but the Province didn’t approve. A pedestrian activated red light 

was also considered but rejected because they find that at low volume traffic  

crossings, the person presses the light, looks around, sees there is no traffic, and 

crosses against the light. Then when the light that the pedestrian activated    

changes, he’s long gone, and drivers stopping at the red light get annoyed that no 

pedestrians are using the crossing. Eventually this pattern gets familiar and the 

drivers start running the red stop light.  
 

So: they are planning to put in a large overhead sign with extra lighting and a 

painted crosswalk.  
 

Farrell Creek Hill: 

MOTI has done a lot of work on the hill.  It’s all one huge slide. The top of the hill is 

the top of the slide and the toe of it is in the river. They recognize that a significant 

re-alignment of the route is needed, but that would be a major project, costing 

roughly $10 million and their total annual budget for the whole North and South 

Peace, is only $20 million. This region is already budgeted extra because of the 

challenges here. The next largest region is the Cariboo and although it has more 

miles of road, it gets only $7 million. They will do the best they can with the       

resources that they have and we do appreciate that.   
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 Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 
 

Did everyone enjoy the month of June that zipped 

by? A great variety of weather – some like it hot 

and some like it cold. I guess it depends on what 

you’re doing.   
 

The Austrian bicyclist that was en route from White-

horse to Nova Scotia probably enjoyed the cooler 

rainy weather he experienced here. I would think 

the European couple that shipped their RV to      

Canada’s East Coast and made their way to Alaska 

and were travelling this region with a destination of 

Chile, S.A. were appreciative of  the warm weather we were experiencing. There 

have been visitors in from New Zealand, Australia, China, Brazil, Europe and then 

many states in the U.S. such as Alaska, North Carolina, Georgia and of course the 

coastal states like Washington, Oregon and California. And guess what?  They all 

love it here! The Peace River, the relaxed pace of life, the loveliness of the town 

provided by the public works as in clean streets, groomed grass and of course the 

flowers. Not only do we have our two hundred and thirteen years of history to 

talk about but also the new progressive parts of our history like the solar array or 

the impressive fibre optics available in a small community. After offering the visi-

tors our camping options, outdoor recreation opportunities like the guided hikes 

and special events, I can say that I am  very proud of Hudson’s Hope community. 

 

Drop by the Visitor Centre for any 

provincial or regional maps, visitor 

guides and of course we have lots 

of new merchandise – pennants, 

magnets, camo ball caps, toques & 

T-shirts and crisp white 100% cot-

ton T-shirts and tank tops all with 

the Hudson’s Hope logo. See you 

soon! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 

Kathy, Austin & Celina 
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Police Report: 
June 2018 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 37 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of May, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 84 Motor 

Vehicle Act Warnings and Violation Tickets. Three check stops were conducted in 

an effort to combat impaired driving.  

 

On May 26th, 2018, The Hudson’s Hope RCMP received several calls regarding a 

possible impaired driver on Hwy 29. The vehicle was eventually spotted leaving a 

residential driveway on Farrell Creek Road and failed to stop for police when at-

tempting to pull it over. The driver was identified by a witness and eight charges 

will be forwarded for charge approval including dangerous operation of a motor 

vehicle, drive while disqualified, drive while prohibited and failing to stop for     

police. File 2018-152 refers.   

 

On May 30th, 2018, The Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a complaint of a dog 

that had attacked a horse on a local street. The dog and its owner had left the  

scene prior to police arrival and have yet to be identified. A local citizen, Rock 

Robert, stopped to intervene and sustained significant injuries that required sur-

gery, after being kicked by the horse. The RCMP commends Mr. Robert on his 

quick intervention and assistance to his fellow citizens. We wish him a speedy and 

full recovery. 

 

On May 30th, 2018, The Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of theft of several 

barrels of jet fuel from the airport. Anyone with information regarding this incident 

can call the local detachment or Crimestoppers.          

 

On June 16th, 2018, a driver was stopped on Hwy 29 and found to be prohibited 

from driving. The vehicle was impounded and charges are being forwarded for  

approval.   

 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on 

submitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   

 
 

Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Intelligence 
YOUR WAY 

 

 
 

JULY 12-AUGUST 16 2018 
HUDSON'S HOPE LIBRARY 

6PM EACH THURSDAY FOR CHILDREN GRADES K-6 
 

FACILITATED BY SIDNEY HOLLEN 
SPONSORED BY 

Multiple Intelligences  
Multiple Intelligences was created by Alfred Binet and is a way of identify-

ing ourselves by proving that we are all diverse and “smart” in different ways. This 
program contributes to children having a growth mindset and building their confi-
dence while learning about themselves! 
 The program goes into depth of 9 different types of intelligences, math and 
logic (more fun than it sounds I promise), musical and rhythmic (singing and danc-
ing), naturalistic (our community connections), intrapersonal and interpersonal 
(teamwork and personal time), visual and arts, verbal and linguistic (talking and 
writing/ drawing), body athletics, and existentialism (the connection to the world). 
In order to understand these topics a bit better children in elementary grades K-6 
are welcome to take part in the different activities we have throughout the       
summer. We are going to be exploring who we are using art, building, music, 
games, and most importantly our minds of course!  
 This program will run 6 Thursday evenings of the summer starting on July 

12th 2018 and running to August 16th 2018, starting at 6pm. For more information 

on the individual days please feel free to email me at Sidney.hollen@gmail.com . 

mailto:Sidney.hollen@gmail.com


               The Bulletin                                                   20                                                      July 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1  2 3 4 5 6 7 

9 9 10 11 12 13 
 

14 
 

15 16 
 

17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 

29 

29 
 

30 31     

J U LY  2 018  

 
 School District 60 wants you to know… 

You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow 
strong roots for learning both in and out of school. 

 
Building with your child means … 

 
 
 

build with blocks, lego, sticks, or rocks to create structures and patterns 
build together and  

talk about what you are building 
create art 
Why? Building with your child helps your child to develop fine motor skills, 
math and science knowledge and it encourages story telling and artistic ex-
pression.  To find out more information go to: 

www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

BAG  
DAY 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 
 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 
 

21 22 23 24 
 

25 

26 
 

24 28 29 30 31  

 AU GU S T 2 018  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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Residents of Hudson’s Hope, we are 

challenging you to help us collect one 

ton of food in the month of July for our Food Bank. Kick off will be July 1st at the 

Canada Day festivities with BC Ambulance collecting food donations. Legacy  

Village Market will be running their “Round up for charity” campaign during the 

month of July with proceeds going towards the Food Bank. Thank you everyone 

in advance for your generous donations! 

Rocky and I would really like to extend our gratitude and a 

very sincere Thank you to the community of Hudson’s Hope 

and all the folks who supplied meals and desserts upon our 

return from Prince George and Rocky’s surgery.  We have a 

few special Thank You’s to send out: Dr. Courtney and the 

Staff at the Medical Clinic for all their patience and care, The 

Friends of Hudson’s Hope, The District Office Staff for their 

patience, Sportsman and On the Rim for meals and all the 

other people who supplied meals and baked goods, our 

granddaughter Jen, Kiefer and the kids for taking care of the houses and pets, help-

ing with the yard work, Wes Szostak for Hotel cost, Ed Reschke for coming over and 

cutting our lawn. To everyone who offered up prayers and best wishes for Rocky’s 

speedy recovery. Last but not least, our daughter, Tammy for all her help with eve-

rything.  Rocky wants to say a big HI to all the kids on his bus and wishes them a 

wonderful summer. See you next school year.  Rocky & June & Family 

 

We would like to thank the Town of Hudson’s Hope for all of the support and well 

wishes during our Celebration of Life for May Kelly in June.  
 

Thank You to the District of Hudson’s Hope staff for helping with the Community 

Hall, setting up the large tent and having Mom’s headstone placed in the          

Cemetery, and to The Women’s Club for the excellent meal and coffee at the Hall. 
 

To all the residents of Hudson’s Hope who came 

to the celebration, dropped out to Roy and 

Heather’s or wished us well during the week, and 

the local businesses that welcomed us at hotels, 

restaurants, Visitors Centres and stores. 
 

Hudson’s Hope is a special place where we all feel 

at home! 

Sincerely, The Kelly Family 
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This spring, Hope for Health Sociey obtained a grant that  al-

lowed us to offer a free afterschool program, “Living it Up” for 

students Kindergarten to Grade 7. The program was a huge 

success with 40 students enrolled. A huge thank you to all of 

them for taking part in this program.  
 

There were two components to the program. Every session 

started with a healthy snack and a brief nutrition discussion. 

One day focused on physical fitness. The activities varied from 

running, dance, fitness routines, movement games, athletic 

testing, and agility training. The alternate day was an arts and 

craft day. Students enjoyed woodcraft, painting, drawing and 

creative arts. Each session ended with relaxation/stress   

management exercises. We also got to explore and discover 

the great outdoors with a river hike and enjoyed a stroll to the 

Museum to check out the displays and the new exhibit.  
 

Hope for Health was able to employ a student assistant. Bella 

Lucas-Jarnigan was an awesome student leader, and she   

accumulated some excellent skills to add to her resume. She 

will also be able to take advantage of the BCRPA’s High Five 

training. Many thanks to the other student volunteers who 

offered to help: Quinn Rice, Leland Douglas, Xavier Beam, 

Celina Fequet, and Christopher Fequet.  
 

This program is made possible through funding provided by 

the Government of British Columbia and support from the BC 

Recreation and Parks Association (BCRPA). It was also strongly supported by the Dis-

trict of Hudson’s Hope, Hudson’s Hope School and a generous donation from the   

Lion’s Club.  
 

Hope for Health is pleased to announce that we have received another grant that will 

allow us to continue the program in the fall. What a great opportunity! 
 

Hope for Health is a local society geared to bringing health and wellness to our   

community. In the past, we have offered free healthy dinners, brought in guest 

speakers, and organized fitness events. We are also proud to bring to you That Dam 

Run. If you would like to get involved, give back by volunteering a little, share some 

resources, or make a donation, please contact: hope4healthsociety@gmail.com or 

contact Greta Goddard (250-783-0855) or Bill Lindsay (250-783-5557) 
 

Greta Goddard  

Greta’s Class Act Services   
  

Fitness and Special Event Planning  

Box 687 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 

V0C 1V0  

Tel: 250-783-0855 

hhclassactfitness@gmail.com  

www.lovehudsonshope.com 

mailto:hope4healthsociety@gmail.com
mailto:hhclassactfitness@gmail.com
http://www.lovehudsonshope.com
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Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue will begin providing 

medical first responder services within the   

District of Hudson’s Hope on June 23rd 2018. 

This new service will see District fire fighters 

assisting BC Ambulance staff in the provision of 

timely and high-quality pre-hospital care to 

residents and visitors of our municipality. 
 

Fire department responders are required to 

complete approximately 40 hours of training, 

pass written and practical exams prior to     

receiving their license from the BC Emergency Medical Assistant Licensing Branch, 

and comply with the Emergency Health Services Act and the Emergency Medical  

Assistant Regulations. Fire department responders are also bound by the same 

Code of Ethics as other Emergency Medical Assistants within the province of British 

Columbia. 
 

There are currently approximately 300 departments in British Columbia providing 

this service. 
 

First Responders will be endorsed to provide a number of services including: 
 

 cardiopulmonary resuscitation; 

 basic wound and fracture management; 

 maintenance of airways and ventilation; 

 use of airway management techniques including oropharyngeal airways, oral 

suction devices and oxygen-supplemented mask devices to assist ventilation; 

 use of an automatic or semi-automatic external defibrillator; 

 cervical collar application and spinal immobilization on a long spine board; 

 administration of oxygen; 

 administration of oral glucose; 

 emergency childbirth; 

 and ventilation using pocket mask and bag/valve/mask devices. 
 

Fire department responders will always respond in conjunction with BC Ambulance 

Service, and will be simply another step in the pre-hospital care continuum. First 

responders will not transport patients, and will be under the direction of BC Ambu-

lance staff when both agencies are on scene. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this new service please feel free to contact the 

Director of Protective Services Robert Norton at (250) 783-9901 for further         

information. 
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Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Employment Connections: We will be hosting an-

other Lunch & Learn session with Employment Con-

nections in July!  See ad for more information. 
 

Successful Program Wind-Up & Customer Appreciation Barbecue!  

Our barbecue brought in well over 100 attendees!  Thank you so much to Bob Nor-

ton, Fire Chief, for being our barbecue guru.  Thank you to Kaitlyn Atkinson, Recre-

ation Coordinator, for helping out with setup and outdoor games. Thank you to the 

girls in our Teen Club for helping with the dessert and popcorn stations.  Thank 

you to our Library Board and staff for providing all of the salads and desserts for 

the event.  Thank you to our generous donors taking the opportunity to donate to 

our organization during the event as well, we really appreciate your generosity.  
 

Summer Reading Programs 

Our SRC programs will run for 7 weeks starting the week of July 3rd.  The BC SRC 

is a free literacy program designed to engage children, ages 3-14, with libraries 

and reading, over the summer. Please fill out a registration form for each child who 

plans to attend.   
 

Ages 3-5 Tuesdays from 10:30-11:30 

This year this younger age group is going to be structured the same way that   

Story Time is, in that it will be an interactive playgroup with parents/ guardians & 

tots. 

Ages 6-8 Wednesdays from 10:00-11:30* 

Ages 9-14 Thursdays from 10:00-11:30* 
 

* Please note time change from June Bulletin  
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Item Donations – Thank you for all of the support to build a well-rounded collection! 

 

“I go on vacation strictly to relax – to kick back with a good 

book and do nothing else but read, sleep and eat.” 

― Morgan Freeman 

Candace Dow – 2 bags of books! 

Kathy Burseth – 1 DVD 

Robert Norton – 1 adult non-fiction 

Katie & Cole Norton – 33 YA & YP 

Caroline Beam – 8 DVDs 

Mary Scott – 4 books 

Lyndsay Deitner – 1 book 

Cassie Stark – 6 DVDs & 6 DVD cases 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-9414 and 

please remember to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm  250-263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club                      Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club  Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                 10:00 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club  Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is 

the single largest financial  tansaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the  realtor you choose”  

Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! Plus a Free 

Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270 Today  or 

your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

9001 Jamieson Ave 

$275,000.00 

 MLS R2223236 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Swedish @ New Zealand Design! 

Waiting on your finishing touches! 

5156 Beryl Prairie RD 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958 

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

10122 Macdougall ST 

$99,900.00 

 MLS R2191272 

5 Bedrooms 3 Bathrooms 

Fully fenced 10 acre property !Newer 

barn on concrete foundation ! 

6 Bedrooms 2 Bathrooms 

Many updates! New kitchen cabinets, 

flooring trim and all new windows !  

3 Bedroom 1 Bathroom  

Detached workshop, torch-on roof  fully 

fenced yard, large deck! 

3 Bedrooms 1 Bathroom  

Completely updated !  Wood Stove! 

36 X 28 shop with concrete floor! 

Feature Listings For Hudson's Hope  

 12313  Beaton Street 

$149,900.00 

R2261327 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131 

1 Bedrooms 1 Bathroom  
Large Private Lot , Loads Of Character 

Well –insulated can cost as low as  

$12/month to heat! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 
Cell 250-783-0952  Home 250-783-9291  

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 
D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

MONDAY, 

JULY 30TH 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 

Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 
www.w6contracting.com  

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

http://www.w6contracting.com
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council         

Remuneration and Reimbursement of   

Expenses Bylaw No. 895, 2018 

Council Approve the First, Second and Third 

Reading of the District of Hudson’s Hope’s 

‘Council Remuneration and Reimbursement 

of Expenses Bylaw No. 895, 2018’ at the  

Regular Council Meeting held on June 26, 

2018.     
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning    

Amendment Bylaw No. 898, 2018 

Council approve First and Second Reading of 

the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning 

Amendment Bylaw No. 898, 2018’ at the Reg-

ular Council Meeting held on June 26, 2018.   

A public hearing will be scheduled prior to 

Third Reading and Adoption. 

District of Hudson’s Hope  

Bylaw Information 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

Next Youth Group is at the Pearkes Centre 

Saturday, June 2nd, 2018 

7:pm to 10:30pm 

Contact Nicola 778.837.3221 for details 

 
CCCH 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

2019 Grad Class  

 

A big thank you to     
Hudson’s Hope for all 

donations  
We will continue to pick up any  
donations through the summer 

into fall.  
Contact Scott Kyllo 261-8640 or 

Rodney Rice 783-5799 to arrange 
pick up. There is an account set up 
at the FSJ Bottle Depot for drop off 

account # 168. 
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Satrudays/Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


